
Deering Conservation Commission 

762 Deering Center Road 

Deering, NH 03244 

 

Minutes for December 13, 2021 Meeting 

 

Attendance:  Stacie Hernandez, Gary Samuels, Jackie Sawyer, Kay Hartnett, Dennis Sawyer 

Others: Tim Finn, Glenn Clark 

Call to order: The meeting was called to order at 6:02 by Gary Samuels 

Minutes: The minutes of the meeting on November 8, 2021 were approved pending addition of Glenn Clark. 

Correspondence: DES approval of wetland permit 

Old Business: 
Update on Pollinator Garden – Volunteers from Hillsborough youth group “Project Genesis” helped for 2 hours to rake pollinator 

plots for seeding. Many thanks to them.  

Update on easement monitoring – almost all done. 

New Business: 

Update on Barry 4H Camp for 2022 season. Motion unanimously approved for 2021 campers to attend in 2022 because of last 

year’s cancellation.  

By-laws for the conservation commission were discussed.  

The annual report for the conservation commission was discussed.  

We received communication from the planning board, noting that they had a vacancy. The conservation commission expressed a 

wish to have better communication with the planning board to discuss conservation projects and resource concerns.  

 

The commission acknowledged the recent passing of conservation commission supporter, Allan Maddox.  

 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:00 PM.  

The next meeting will be held on January 10th in the Town Hall. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Stacie Hernandez 

Deering Conservation Commission 


